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Investigative Activity:  Interview with Officer  

Involves:  FCSO; Dep  

Activity Date:   6/7/2022    

Activity Location:  900 Hague Ave.    

Authoring Agent:  SA Matt Collins, #151   

 

Narrative: 

On Tuesday, June 07, 2022, at 2219 hours, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special 

Agent (SA) Matt Collins (SA Collins) interviewed Franklin County Sheriff’s Office (FCSO) Deputy 

(Dep.) (Dep. , who was accompanied by his attorney, Lathan Lipperman, from 

the law offices of Harshman and Wannemacher, consulted from the Fraternal Order of Police. 

The interview took place at 900 Hague Ave. Also present during the interview was FCSO, Det. 

Jason Evans.  The interview was audio recorded. 

SA Collins was informed Dep. was an involved-officer or had otherwise discharged his 

weapon during the incident.  SA Collins was previously briefed on some of the known 

circumstances surrounding the event.  More specifically, what lead up to the incident.  SA Collins 

was told FCSO SWAT members were conducting surveillance on a subject (Adrian Pozz) wanted 

for questioning, related to two homicides.  Pozz was said to have an active warrant for failure to 

register as a sex offender.  FCSO wished to gather additional information related to the 

surveillance activity which lead up to the shooting incident at 2280 Stelzer, as it pertained to the 

active homicide investigation they were conducting.  SA Collins spoke with Attorney Lipperman 

and explained SA Collins wished to gather additional public safety information from Dep   

Lipperman advised Dep was available to speak with SA Collins, only about the events prior 

to the shooting incident, whereas those details may be provided in a future, formal interview.       

Dep. advised the surveillance activity began at 3659 Foraker Dr.  Det. Evans wished to 

ascertain if there were any other addresses Pozz had stopped at prior to ultimately arriving at 

2280 Stelzer Rd. (Sunoco Gas Station). Dep stated no.  He was asked if there were any 

other subjects with Pozz who had gotten out of the vehicle prior to arriving at Sunoco and he 

stated no.  Dep. was asked if he’d witnessed any items being discarded during his 

surveillance and he stated no.  Dep. was asked if anyone had fled the vehicle or were 

otherwise unaccounted for.  Dep. stated no.      

The interview concluded at approximately 2224 hours. 




